
The S.M. True Jr. Agricultural 
Scholar Award is a major 
scholarship offered by TFB. The 
$20,000 scholarship honors the 
former TFB president and his The 2016-2017 Robert Lee 

High School Cheerleaders will 
be Kelby Clawson – Head 
Cheerleader, Megan Grantham, 
Anna Huapilla, Margo 
Mendoza, Kaylee Puentez, and 
Jessie Wheat.  Kandace 
Skipworth will be the Mascot.

The 2016-2017 Robert Lee 
Junior High Cheerleaders will be 
Mia Galvan, Aubrey Nichols, 
Hemma Rangel, Adison 
Thomas, Zoe Tijerina, and 
Jullisa Ureno.

Whatever your college plans, 
Texas Farm Bureau (TFB) wants 
to help you on your way to a 
higher education. 

“Each year, TFB offers a 
whole host of  scholarships on 
both the local and state level for 
TFB members and their 
families,” John Ross Copeland, 
Coke County Farm Bureau 
president, said. “It’s our way of  
giving back to our community 
and helping Coke County 
students on their way to 
success.” 

Scholarships totaling almost 
$80,000 are awarded annually to 
students who participate in 

TFB’s youth contests, youth 
leadership organizations or 
apply for several other 
scholarships that are made 
available. 
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commitment and dedication to 
Texas agriculture. 

The scholarship is open to 
students who have declared 
agriculture as their major and 
have at least 60 hours of  college 
credit. 

The Dick Mitchell Memorial 
Scholarship awards $1,000 to 
one high school junior or senior 
who attended TFB’s Youth 
Leadership Conference in 
Stephenville during the summer. 

Collegiate and high school 
students who would like to 
pursue a career in agriculture 
are encouraged to apply for 
TFB’s Young Farmer and 
Rancher scholarship. 

Memorial and district 
scholarships are also available. 

“We encourage all high school 
and college students in County 
to check out the scholarships 
and apply,” Copeland said. 
“Every little bit helps when 

you’re trying to reach your 
goals.” 

To apply for TFB’s 
scholarships, visit www.Texas 
FarmBureau.org. 

Information on local 
scholarships can be found at the 
Coke County Farm Bureau 
office.

The C.J. Macon Memorial 
Scholarship and the Bronte 
Community Scholarship is now 
available to graduating seniors at 
Bronte High School. 

Applications are available 
online at www.bronteisd.net on 
the Counselor’s Corner page 
under “Scholarship 
Information” or may be picked 
up in the counselor’s office.  The 
deadline to apply for both 
scholarships is April 12, 2016. 

The C.J. Macon Memorial 

Trooper Fred Biddle, a state trooper out of  Abilene, recently spoke to 
high school students at Blackwell CISD.  Trooper Biddle described to the students how devastating 
driving while intoxicated canbe.  Biddle went over facts stating how quickly alcohol can get in one’s 
bloodstream and an estimated amount of  how many drinks it would take to put an individual over the 
legal limit. Students were shown footage of  actual people driving under the influence and the severe
consequences they had to face.  Drinking while driving not only puts your own life at risk, but also the 
lives of  others on the road.  Biddle also reminded the students that drinking under the age of  21 was 
illegal.   


